THE ASSOCIATION OF THE BAR OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK 42 WEST 44TH STREET NEW YORK, N.Y. 10036-6690 FAX # (212) 768-8116

CONRAD K. HARPER PRESIDENT (212) 382-6700

March 5, 1992

Ms. Elena Ruth Sassower Coordinator, Ninth Judicial Committee Box 70, Gedney Station White Plains, NY 10605-6554

Dear Ms. Sassower:

I have received your letter of February 24, 1992. We are continuing our efforts to have the Justice Department rescind its policy of inhibiting candidates for the federal bench from meeting with our Judiciary Committee. We hope for a successful resolution of this matter.

The Association conducts evaluations of judicial candidates, including its investigations and deliberations, in confidence. In accordance with this policy, the Association does not make public any information regarding the status of review of particular nominees. Our recommendations on appointive judgeships are conveyed to the proper appointing authorities; our

recommendations on candidates for elective judgeships are conveyed through Association press releases.

Very truly yours,

Conrad K. Harper

CKH:cb

cc: Robert L. Haig, Esq. Fern Sussman, Esq. Alan Rothstein, Esq.